Lake and Landowners Board Meeting..May 15, 2010 = e

Those present were: Janette, Steve, Dennis, Ron G, Ron H, Barb and Pauline.

The minutes of the last board meeting, Aug. 22, 2009, were read.

Treasurer’s report showed $12,523.90 in the general fund and $11,879.12 in the milfoil
fund. Total is $24, 413.02. Over the last year, we have spent $746.00 on printing and
postage..

Membership is already at 124.

Old Business:

Island Lake Project: Ron H: has been working on the project through the winter. .. visiting
w/some of the year-a-round people and handing out the maps that were taken by
A.W.Research on a fly-over in 2008. The research firm states that the “hot-spots™ are no
doubt due to faulty septic systems, road run-off and/or mowing and fertilizing lawns. We
plan to do a walk-a-round. The packet will contain a letter, a membership form, info on
septic systems, a DNR brochure on Shoreline Alterations: Natural buffers and
lakescaping and maybe a poster about blue/green algae. Ron suggested holding a very
short meeting of Island Lake people following the first general meeting to get a group

going.

Milfoil:Dennis has looked around Sturgeon Lake in his boat and spotted EWM in the
public landing area, Sunset Bay and in a couple of channels. He could see it under the
water..dark colored. Rich Rezanka has sent us material on a new grant available..if we
should need it. He is going to scout Sturgeon and Sand Lakes before our first general
meeting where he will be the speaker..

New Business:

August meeting: Steve Heiskary will be our speaker and he has requested Sam Martin to
be there too.The topic will be Water Quality.

MN Waters: We need to pay our membership dues.

Camp Miller: We need to pay the $300.00 we choose to give them for the use of the
camp.

Greg Carlson will be reporting on Sand Lake depth as Arnie Tuomi’s health keeps him
from being active. Arnie has done this job for a very long time.

Minutes by Pauline



